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In this edition of the Australian and New Zealand 
Continence Journal we are delighted to present 
the abstracts from the 31st National Conference on 
Incontinence and 4th Functional Urology Symposium. 
This is always of particular interest as it showcases the 
broad work that continence and urological researchers 
are doing not just in Australia and New Zealand, but all 
over the world.

If you would like to know more about the journal, or 
how to get involved in some way with the Australian 
and New Zealand Continence Journal, I invite you to 
attend the conference and make a time to catch up 
with me at the Continence Foundation of Australia 
exhibition booth. Lastly, if you are unable to attend 
but do wish to be included on our team of reviewers, 
please get in touch at journal@continence.org.au

The journal continually encourages multidisciplinary 
submissions of quality research. We work hard to 
ensure visibility of published works in the journal and, 
to facilitate this, all publications are available online 
as full open access, with no cost to publish or read. 

Each article is also allocated an individual DOI number 
which assists with referencing and tracking, and is 
listed across a number of medical databases. It’s these 
types of features that help our journal stand out and 
presents it as an excellent outlet for the submission and 
the publication of quality works. Also, if you are a first-
time author, our reviewing and editorial teams offer 
feedback and support to assist.

Performing research not only helps our community 
with increased knowledge and insights, but also 
advances the mission of the Continence Foundation of 
Australia and Continence NZ to promote bladder and 
bowel health, and eliminate the stigma and restrictions 
of all aspects of incontinence.
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